
SATCHIDANANDA JOTHI NIKETHAN INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL 

MIS for the month of January 2020 

NEW YEAR POOJA 

Welcoming the New Year 2020 a special Pooja was arranged in Vidhya Ganapathi 

temple in the campus. Students of classes X and XII took part and sought the 

blessings of VidhyaGanapathi, Lordess Saraswathi and Lordess Lakshmi. They also 

sang bhajans during Abhishekam and Special Aarthi.  Prasadam was distributed to 

the students after the pooja.  

EDUCATIONAL TOUR   

School conducts Educational Tours for students to get to know the diversity of this 

great country and this year students 

visited places of historical, religious 

and commercial importance. 

Students of class XI and IX numbering 

109 escorted by 11 staff visited 

Kolkatta, Gangtok and Darjeeling. 

After admiring one of the oldest cities 

in the world Kolkatta they also visited places such as Indian Museum, Science City, 

Victoria Memorial, Mission of Charity etc. They also visited a monastery in Gangtok 

and went to Himalayan Mountaineering 

Institute and zoo in Darjeeling. 

Students of classes VII and VIII numbering 

20 escorted by three teachers went to Goa 

and students of classes V and VI went to 

Kochin, Trivandrum and Kanyakumari. 

 

 



PONGAL VIZHA   

Pongal Vizha was celebrated in school much to 

the delight of students on Thursday, January 

10, 2020. The ground was decorated with the 

festoons and the traditional lamp was lit, 

followed by making of the traditional Pongal in 

new pots. Children participated 

enthusiastically in their traditional dress and an aura of festivity was seen all over.  

Pongal was prepared in a traditional way which was later offered to cow and calf 

after a traditional pooja. Games such as 

tug-of-war, lucky corner were also held. 

Rangoli competition was also held. A Folk 

dance was performed by the girl 

students. In all, the festival of harvest 

ended on a very traditional note thanking 

everyone associated with farming. 

 

DISTRIBUTION OF ROLL NUMBERS 

A special Pooja was arranged on 

January 24, 2020 to distribute the 

registration numbers that we received 

from CBSE to students of class XII. 

Dr.Kavidasan after distributing the 

registration numbers wished them 

good luck and encouraged them to do 

well in their board examination. 

 



BOARD PRACTICALS FOR CLASS XII 

Students of class XII took up their CBSE 

board practicals in Science and 

Management streams from 27th January to 

30th January. Externals and an Observer 

appointed by the Board were here to 

conduct and oversaw the Board Practicals. 

For the first time the board introduced the 

geo tagging of photography when the practicals were on wherein the live-practicals 

were photographed and sent to the board.    

 

EYE CAMP – JAN 24 

 

An eye camp was conducted for the students- from classes to 4 to 12, numbering 785 

- faculty and staff of our school - 

together 150 in number - on January 

24, 2020. Nurses and para medical 

staff from Arvind Eye hospital, 

Coimbatore came here and 

screened them for any eye defects. 

Students with eye defects were 

identified and were recommended for further treatment. We thank them for their 

visit and support.       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



STATE LEVEL CHESS TOURNAMENT 

A State level chess tournament was held at Erode (for VR Trophy 2020) on January 

2020. Our students   V. Vetha 

Niwashini of class 8 has won the 

trophy in under 15 category (Girls) 

and G.Akilesh of class 8 also won the 

trophy in under 15 category (boys). 

Our school received Trophy for the 

Best supporting school for Chess.  We 

congratulate our students and 

appreciate our Maths Teacher Mr.S.Madavan, for his efforts in promoting Chess in 

our school in a big way. In all 411 students took part in the tournament. 

 

REPUBLIC DAY 

 The 71st Republic Day of the Country 

was celebrated in the school grounds 

on January 26, 2020. Mrs.C.Latha, 

CCIW-CID, Inspector of Police, Erode 

accepted the salute of the children and 

witnessed the parade. Sweets were 

distributed to the children in the end.  

 

A Pattimandram in Tamil on the topic, "Social media, a boon or a bane to the 

Younger generation",         

was held in the school 

auditorium in the 

afternoon of January 26, 

2020. Both staff and 



students dividing in two teams spoke. Audience thoroughly enjoyed the 

Pattimandram. The moderator of the programme was Marabin Mainthen Muthaiah, 

a noted speaker, writer and translator who after listening both sides, gave verdict in 

favour of the social media as a boon to younger generation though we have hiccups 

which can be overcome with careful usage. Dr. Kavidasan, Secretary of the school 

inaugurated the proceedings.   

 

HEALTH COMMITTEE MEETING 

Members of the Health Committee met at the Lotus Hall on January 28, 2020 to 

discuss on the issues pertaining to 

injuries, ailments and health 

related matters of children.  It was 

suggested in discussion to give 

priority to issues on health and 

the committee unanimously 

agreed to go by recommendations 

suggested by our school doctor. 

Mrs.Rekha our health committee in-charge presented a PPT on the health records of 

the students for the past two academic years and discussed on the measures to 

reduce the injuries and ailments that occur to students.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



ELEPHANT CAMP- THEKKAMPATTI 
 

A rejuvenation camp organised by the Government of Tamil Nadu for temple 

Elephants across 

Tamilnadu was held at 

Thekkampatti, 10 km 

away from school. 

Students of classes 4 

to 6 were taken to the 

camp site on of 

January 29, 2020 and they saw the elephants enjoying their sojourn. They witnessed 

Elephants playing mouth-organ and being fed by the mahouts. It was a delightful and 

most cherished moments for our children to see so many Elephants in one place 

much to their joy and delight.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


